
 
 

 

April 28, 2022 

Oshkosh Defense Statement on USPS Lawsuit 
We’ll defer to the United States Postal Service (USPS) for inquiries on their Environmental Impact 
Statement and any related litigation.  What I can tell you is that with the Oshkosh NGDV, the 
USPS will be able to replace their fleet of 30+ year-old Long Life Vehicles (LLV) with a much more 
sustainable fleet of both zero-emission battery electric vehicles (BEV) and low-emission internal 
combustion engine vehicles (ICE), built on a common chassis. Under the NGDV contract, 
Oshkosh can produce any mix of BEV and ICE vehicles, up to 100% BEVs, that the USPS 
wants.  The NGDV contract provides the USPS with the flexibility to order a higher proportion of 
battery electric vehicles as funding becomes available. The vehicles will include the modern safety 
and ergonomic features carriers deserve, such as a driver airbag, front and rear automatic 
braking, superior direct visibility, low step in heights, 360-degree camera system, air conditioning, 
adjustable mail trays and large door openings. 

 


